Perth Common Good Fund Committee

Applications for Financial Assistance — February 2021

Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, members of the Perth Common Good Fund
Committee were contacted, and the following decisions were agreed:

(1)

(2)

Perth Visual Arts Forum be awarded a grant of £956 towards supporting the
commissioning of a Perth City Artist to research and produce a project, called
‘Polaris’, which will engage at least 20 first-generation immigrant residents of
Perth.

Culture Perth and Kinross be awarded a grant of £3,000 towards supporting
the Perth remembers project.

Breakdown of decision:

3)

Councillors Ahern and Parrott declared a non-financial interest.

Councillors Drysdale, Duff, Massie, McCole, Rebbeck and Wilson
suggested awarding £3,000.

Councillors A Coates, L Barrett and P Barrett suggested awarding
£2,435.

Based on the majority of responses, £3,000 be awarded to Culture Perth
and Kinross.

Tulloch Primary School — Change to original request considered in October
2020:

There was a motion by Councillor Parrott Seconded by Councillor Ahern
to award a grant of £1,337 towards Tulloch primary school’s trip to
Dalguise.

There was an amendment by Councillor Rebbeck seconded by Councillor
Massie to award a grant of £1,699 to cover the costs of Tulloch primary
school’s trip to Dalguise.

In terms of Standing Order 58, a roll call vote was taken under the current
circumstances and was recorded through email:

7 votes for the motion — Councillors Ahern, P Barrett, A Coates, Duff, Lyle,
Parrott and Wilson.

5 votes for the amendment — Councillors L Barrett, Drysdale, Massie,
McCole and Rebbeck.

Resolved:
In accordance with the Motion.



